
 

 

In Loving 

Memory of  

Alton, Sophie, 

Mike and 

Steve Fisher 

 

 Bohn Concrete 

Construction 

Poured Walls, 

Floors, Driveways, 

Sidewalks, 

Agricultural 

40174-74th Ave. 

Decatur 

269-423-8104 

 
In Loving 

memory of 

Emil  

òUncle Mikeó 

Druskovich 

In loving 

memory of  

Irv 

òUncle Irvó 

Young 

 

Druskovich 

Dental 

 
269-423-7866 

 

In Loving 

Memory of 

Rudolf 

Neumeier 

In Loving 

Memory of 

Rick Newcomb 

In Loving  

Memory of 

Henry Mroczek 
& 

Nickolas Stambek 
 

Bev & Family 
 

In Loving  

Memory of 

Ray Siple 

Always, 

Katie & Family 

In Loving 

Memory of 

Charlie Smola 

Grandma 

Smola 

Holy Family 
Women‟s Group 

 

We meet every 1st Wed. 
of the month. Our goal is 
to do the „little things‟ 
that need doing for our 
Church Community. 

 

All women are welcome!! 

 

KNIGHTS OF 

COLUMBUS 

COUNCIL 3798 

(269)657-2324 

Dedicated to 
making a 
difference & 
building a 
future. 

Newell Agency, 
Inc. 

~All Forms of  
Insurance~ 

123 S. Phelps St. 
Decatur, MI 
Phone 423-3111 
Brad and  
Jay Newell 

In Loving  

Memory of  

Edmund Smola  

In Prayers,  

Dorothy & Children 

Please support the 

Holy Family  

Scholarship Fund 

 ~Holy Family Menõs 

Club 

 

Newell Funeral 
Home 

Established 
1907 

269-423-2561 

Dennis W. 
Newell 

Visit us at www.fsbdecatur.com 

-State Licensed  
Contractor- 

-Chimney Cleaning 
-Kaps   -Tuck-
pointing       -Relining 
-Tear Down & Rebuild 
-Stone, Brick & Block 
Work 
269-782-8190 

In Loving  

 Memory of 

CarlòDusty"

ó Druskovich  

LORA STANEK 

WILSON, PLC    

Accident Attorney 

269-655-1962 

www.loralaw.com 

 Catholic Family 

Owned 

 

In Loving 

Memory of 

Joe & Carol 

Miller 

Are you in the “Donut Hole”?  

Are your co-pays too high? 

Have no insurance? 
 

Canadian 

Meds 

269-355-

6558 
104 S. Phelps St. 

People 

helping people 

Decatur Human 
Services 

269-423-6474 

  

 

Holy Family Catholic Church 
500 W. St. Maryôs Street 

Decatur, MI 49045 

Phone: 269-783-4223 

Fax: 269-783-4668 
holyfamilydecatur@gmail.com 

Welcome to Holy Family Catholic Church 

Ž New address 
Ž Remove name/Moving away from parish. 
Ž I need offertory envelopes 
Ž I am interested in parish membership. 
Ž I have a special prayer request. 
Ž I am going to the hospital. 
Ž I would appreciate a visit by the pastor. 
Ž I would like to learn more about the Catholic faith. 

Comments: 

If you would like to become a member of our parish 
family, please complete this form and place it in the 
collection basket or mail it to the above address. If you 
are moving out of our parish please let us know so we can 
update our records. 

Name: 

Address: 

 

Phone: 

Parochial Vicar 
Fr. Mike Rejent, OSFS 

 
 
 
Fr. Mike Rejent, OSFS 
Cell 491-8368, frmikerejent@gmail.com 
 

Parish Secretary/Bulletin Editor: Jackie Bohn; Thurs-
day 9a-3p 
Bulletin items are due in writing by 10am Thursday. 
Parish Bookkeeper: Allycia Rudlaff; Tuesday 9a-3p 
Parish Organizations: 
Finance Committee: Tim Ritchie (President), Lou Ann 
Conklin, Ron Verleger, Emelee Rajzer 
Pastoral Council: Carl Druskovich, Lonnie Mortimore, 
Sandy Eich, Terri Karasch, Bev Mroczek, Steve Rajzer, 
Tim Ritchie 
Menôs Club: Henry Karasch 
Womenôs Group: Kathy Northrup 
 
 

Mass Schedule: 
Weekdays: Tuesday 8:30am 
Saturday Vigil: 5:00pm 
Sunday: 8:00am 
 

Reconciliation: Saturday, 2:30-3:30pm at Sacred Heart 
3:30-4:30pm at Holy Family 

Or by appointment. 
Sacrament of Matrimony: Arrange with Fr. Mike  at 
least six months in advance. 
Sacrament of the Sick: Please notify when persons are 
shut-in or hospitalized. 
Sacrament of Baptism: By appointment. 
 

Director of Religious Education: Daniel Northrup 

Collaborative Website: holymotherparishes.com 



THIRD SUNDAY OF ADVENT (Year C) 
DECEMBER 16th ,2018   

 

 

Bishopôs Annual Appeal 2018/19 
We are NINETY FIVE PERCENT of our way to the goal for 
the 2018/19 appeal. Our pledges are OVER OUR GOAL!
THANK YOU FOR YOUR VERY GENEROUS GIFTS! If 
you have not  made your pledge please consider making it 
and if you have, please consider fulfilling that pledge before 
the end of the year. We are  at a deficit of $765.00 
Prayerfully consider making not only the sacrifice but a 
joyful gift for all the blessings in your life. As disciples of 
Jesus Christ, all of us share in the mission of the Catholic 
Diocese of Kalamazoo.  Our parish goals are 100% 
participation.  Remember that your parish family is praying 

for you and with you. Let‟s work together 
to make this year‟s appeal a great 
success!                   
 Goal:$15,876.0  
 Pledges: $16,446.00 
  Collected: $15,111...00 

 
 

 
Wheelbarrow Sunday 

The last Sunday of the month has 
been designated “Wheelbarrow 
Sunday”. All nonperishable food 
donations placed in the 

wheelbarrow will be donated to  Decatur Human Service 
 

Christmas Cards for Sale 
Knights of Columbus will be selling Religious Christmas 
cards after Sunday mass. Prices range from $8 to $12 a box. 
Also have Keep Christ in Christmas items. See Tim Janssen 
or call him at for items. SUNDAYS ONLY  

Thank You! 

I would like to thank everyone who tool part in our 
Community Holiday Meal. It was a success and I think 
all who took part in it, enjoyed it very much. 

We are scheduled to have a meeting the 21st of 
December ( the third Friday) unless Pastor Coleman 
gives me the word that we will not. 

We hope that next year we will have even more 
success! 

Sincerely, 

Jan Roeder 

Thank You! 

Religious give thanks. “This money is pure gift,” writes a 
religious sister of the support made possible by the 

Retirement Fund for Religious. “It enables us to continue 
providing care for our elderly sisters.” Your gift to last 
week‟s collection helps hundreds of religious communities 
meet pressing retirement needs while continuing to serve the 

People of God. Thank you for your generosity!  
 
 
                      

 

Tuesday Dec.18th 8:30 am Mass 
  † The Hayducak Family req. John Hayducak 
Saturday, Dec.22nd. 5:00 p.m. 
  † Bill, Ann, & Jim Deming req. Carol Hemenway 
 Sunday, Dec.23rd  8:00am Mass  
 À The Hayducak Family req. John Hayducak 
Readers, EMHC, Ushers, Altar Servers 
Sat, Dec. 22nd 5:00pm  Sun, Dec. 23rd 8:00am 
Reader: Debra Smith  Reader: Andy Conklin 
                    
EMHC: Bev Mroczek   EMHC: LouAnn Conklin 
   Ron & Mary Verleger 
Ushers: Jim Creagan  Ushers: Clarence Bohn 
              George Wilder    Tim Ritchie 
              Chris Kadulski     Steve Rajzer 
              Bob Smola     Volunteer 
  
Altar Servers:      Altar Servers: Karol Nunez 
Nolan Gaikis         Heidi Newhouse 
         Brianna Steadman 
  
Offertory Gifts: Volunteer  Offertory Gifts:  
   The Newhouse Family 
  Tambourine: Johnathan Lehman 
 
                           Readings Dec. 23rd2018 

Micah5: 1-4a            
                                       Hebrews10: 5-10 
               Luke 1:38 
 

2017/18 Weekly Income December 8/9 
                                                                  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Holy 

Motherôs Sacred Family Mass Schedule 
  Saturday  Sunday 
 4:00pm Sacred Heart 8:00am Holy Family 
 5:00pm Holy Family 9:30am Holy Maternity
 6:30pm Holy Maternity 11:00am Sacred Heart 

Weekdays: 8:30am 
Mon/Wed/Fri: Holy Maternity 

Tues: Holy Family  Thurs: Sacred Heart  
Reconciliation - Saturday 

                            2:30-3:30pm at Sacred Heart 
3:30-4:30pm at Holy Family 

(no reconciliation when there is a substitute ) 

Sunday/Holy Day: 1347.08 

Maintenance 45.00 

Amount needed each week: $1,930.

Amount Ahead/(Behind) for week: (689.00) 

Bishop‟s Annual Appeal 18/19 60.00 

Mass Intentions 10.00 

Retirement Fund 426.00 

 THIRD SUNDAY OF ADVENT     
      DECEMBER 16th,2018  

 

 

 A Family Perspective by Bud Ozar 
Today‟s gospel tells us to SHARE! This Christmas resist the 
pressure to give token gifts. Instead, use those funds to give 
NESSITITIES to the poor. If our impoverished brothers and 
sisters are not on our gift list, we‟ve missed the point of 
Christmas.  

St. Mary's School Fundraiser 

Saint Mary School in Paw Paw is doing a fundraiser to help raise 
money to keep the school open.  This fundraiser is based on the 
Michigan Daily 3-Evening drawing. This runs from Jan. 1st to Dec. 
31st, 2019. Tickets are $25. 365 chances to win daily cash prizes 
of $25 to $250. Jim & Margie Clauto will be in the hall after mass 
to explain the program and to sell you a ticket,or 
fundraisingpp@stmarypawpaw.org. A catholic education is a good 
cause to donate to, please consider helping out. Thank you. Tim 
Janssen 

Lector Study Guides 

The new study guides are in the sacristy for the liturgical  year 
2019. New service schedules will be coming out soon. If you no 
longer would like to serve or you would like to lend your time and 
talents to serve as Eucharist Minister, Reader, Usher, or Altar 
Server, we would love to have your help. Contact Jackie Bohn on 
Thursdays by phone @ 269-783-4223 or anytime by email at 
holyfamilydecatur@gmail.com  

 

Scholarship Memorials 

Holy Family Menôs Club would like to remember the following 
members of our parish and family members of our parish with a 
donation to the Holy Family Scholarship Fund of $100.00 for each 
of the following: 

Katie Carlson, Frank Kucharski, Stanley Mroczek, Dorothy 
Mroczek, Joan Mroczek, Walter Mroczek, Lisa haselberger, Nellie 
Druskovich, Gracie, Theresa Seelye, Mrs. Martin, Sandra 
Oszanic, Dorothy Smola, Pat Polomcak, Floyd Lauver, Marian 
Lauver, Dominic Sienkiewicz,Maria Luiza Mata, Jennifer Strickler, 
Richard Verleger, Linda Ritchie. 

 

Advent Prayer 

 Come, long-expected Jesus. Excite in me a wonder at the wisdom and 
power of Your Father and ours. Receive my prayer as part of my service 
of the Lord who enlists me in God's own work for justice.  
 
Come, long-expected Jesus. Excite in me a hunger for peace: peace in 
the world, peace in my home, peace in myself.  
 
Come, long-expected Jesus. Excite in me a joy responsive to the Father's 
joy. I seek His will so I can serve with gladness, singing and love.  
 
Come, long-expected Jesus. Excite in me the joy and love and peace it 
is right to bring to the manger of my Lord. Raise in me, too, sober 
reverence for the God who acted there, hearty gratitude for 
the life begun there, and spirited resolution to serve the Father and Son.  
 
I pray in the name of Jesus Christ, whose advent I hail. Amen.  
  
 
 
 
 

Sat. Dec.22nd            10-4   Quilters Group in the hall 
Wed. Jan.2nd  6:30pm   Women‟s Group Meeting 
Thurs. Dec.20th        6:00pm       Men‟s Club work Meeting 
Wed. Dec.19th 6:00pm Finance Council Meeting
  
Sun. Jan.20th 6:30pm Confirmation Class  
   Holy Maternity  
    
                Please Pray for the Sick and Shut-in 
Bob Barkman, Karen Cabras, Anne Creagan, Karen Creagan, 
Theresa Jewell, Carl Lindel, Bev Rajzer,  Sophie Sienkiewicz,   
Ed Stambek, Chuck Strickler, Pastor Carl O. Wright.,   Naomy 
and Ramona, Bethany, Cameron Overley, Nadine Coats, Linda 
Mitchell, Darlene Kraft. 
 

Praying For Our Troops 
Let us pray for the protection and safe return home of the 
following and all military personnel: Tyler Prostka 
Kyle Hageman James M. Jewell David Sheppard 
Roger Kemp Jr. Jason Wolff Daniel Johnson 
Greg Goodrich Ryan Miller Greg Johnson  
Russell Overton Thomas Leiter  

 
Christmas Poinsettias! 

The Holy Family Women‟s Group would like to Thank 
Everyone for purchasing poinsettias. They will be available to 
pick up after masses this Weekend. To Those who have bought 
poinsettias to decorate our sanctuary for Christmas, Thank you!
Your loved ones will be remembered, especially, 
Marie Hipley,Henry Mroczek, Nicholas Stambek, Roy Siple, 
The Chatt Sisters, Fran Massura, Irv Young, Norma Young, 
Emil Druskovich, Carl D. Druskovich, Nellie Druskovich, Mr. 
& Mrs. James Kennedy, Mr.& Mrs. Charles Bohn, Arnold & 
Katherine Carlson, Steven Athey, Edwin & Lez Karasch, Frank 
& Theresa Stanek. Jack Riggs, Robin Riggs-Wyant, Kenny 
Majewski, Maurice & Mary Riggs, Linda Sibley, Wally 
Kuriata, Max Laskovy, Dina Rajzer, The Halleran Family, The 
Genshaw Family, & The Savillo Family.  
Thank you to Chris Rajzer, for the Poinsettia Bushes in 
memory of Dina Rajzer. 
 
 
 

mailto:fundraisingpp@stmarypawpaw.org

